Wyoming Council of the Blind
Minutes from June’s Regular Board Meeting held via phone
 on June 10, 2021
The June regular board meeting was called to order by President, Sherry Leinen, at 7:02 pm.  Roll call indicated that there were 5 members were present, thus a quorum.
Officers Present:
President – Sherry Leinen
Secretary/Treasurer – D’Anna Feurt

Board Members present:
Jacquie Flatley, Cheryl Godley and Chris Johnson

Guests:  none

Absent:
Vice President – Mikaela Piasecki
Board Members – Dolores Dolbare and Kendall Bays 

Minutes from May’s meeting were emailed to the board by D’Anna Feurt prior to the meeting.  Jacquie had corrections to minutes including separating out minutes from May 14th convention planning meeting minutes.  D’Anna will make corrections and resend minutes out to board members.

May’s Treasurer’s report was also emailed prior to the meeting.  No corrections or additions to the May treasurer’s report.  Treasurer’s report accepted as written.


COMMITTEE REPORTS

Fundraisers – No updates

Scholarships – D’Anna emailed recipient on 5/14/21 and informed her of her selection.  D’Anna read contents of email to board members.  No acknowledgment was requested or received from recipient.  D’Anna will email her again and request that she acknowledge receipt of notification.  Jacquie suggested offering family to come to convention with recipient should be changed and limited to either parents or spouse to limit the number of extra people attending.  Another question was asked of whether the board will be paying for the recipient and her guests’ lunch at the convention.  Previous recipients and their guests were not charged the convention fee or for lunch.  Cheryl made a motion to continue this practice and waive any registration fees and also pay for their lunches at the convention.  2nd by Jacquie.  M/C. 

Advocacy – 
White Cane Law – Nothing new to report at this time. 

Talking Books Program – Sherry reported that Bob Walters with the Protection and Advocacy group is still putting information together for the white paper.  Sherry is waiting on statistics from Cheryl regarding aging citizens to forward to Bob.  Cheryl will get that information to Sherry early next week.  Sherry also reported that Tom Lealos is also working on some talking points to use in the white paper.  Cheryl informed the board that she was approached about participating in a pilot program for braille books being offered through the talking books program.  She will provide more information on the pilot program as it becomes available.


Convention – 
D’Anna emailed rough drafts of the convention agenda and registration packet cover letter to board members prior to the meeting.  These were reviewed and several changes proposed to both the agenda and cover letter.  D’Anna still needs biographies from Cheryl and Chris to put in the cover letter.  D’Anna will make the proposed changes once the bios are received and email copies to the board for final review.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]D’Anna asked about the election ballots as she had come across a previous convention packet that contained an absentee ballot and wasn’t sure if these needed to be included in this year’s packets as well.  Sherry was unable to get onto the website to look at the bylaws with regard to voting, but she doesn’t think that members can vote if they aren’t present at the annual meeting.  Sherry stated that we need to amend the bylaws to address voting better in light of issues with COVID this past year or so.  Jacquie was able to find an older copy of the bylaws and it appears that members must be present at the annual meeting in order to vote.  

Upon receipt of all of the necessary information for the convention packet documents, D’Anna will email the documents to Leah at Quality Office Solutions to print.  Jacquie will pick up the copies once complete and put the packets together and get them mailed out to members.  Sherry and Jacquie provided contact information for Leah.  D’Anna will contact Leah prior to sending documents and let her know they will be coming soon.

With regard to goodie bags for attendees, Sherry has leftover items from the 2019 convention that include glasses cleaner, playing cards, lip balm, etc.  Jacquie went to Sam’s Club and found a good selection of small treat-type food items to purchase and put in the bags along with the other items.  D’Anna will go to Dollar tree or Walmart and purchase small inexpensive bags to use for the goodie bags and send to Sherry who will start putting the bags together with the items she has and finish putting them together with the food items the day of the convention.

It was also mentioned that we will need a list of new board members to be elected.  Sherry will stay on as President.  Cheryl and Chris will continue as board members.  Tom Lealos has expressed interest in rejoining as a board member.  Sharon Byers has agreed to take over a board member position as well.  D’Anna has decided not to continue on as Secretary/Treasurer.  Jacquie is considering the Treasurer position, but has not fully committed.  The following positions have no nominees to date: Vice-President, Secretary/Treasurer, and Board Member.

The board also discussed purchasing a raffle ticket for the ACB Convention as has been done in previous years.  The tickets run $50.  All agreed that we should continue this practice.  Cheryl made a motion for the council to purchase an ACB raffle ticket for $50.  2nd by Jacquie.  M/C.  D’Anna will contact Allan Peterson and let him know we wish to purchase a ticket this year and send a check for the purchase.

Website – D’Anna still needs to get an updated application to Annette for website; however the address will need to be updated since D’Anna will no longer be on the board after the convention.

OLD BUSINESS
None

NEW BUSINESS
None

Next regular board meeting is Thursday, July 8, 2021, at 7:00 pm.  Meeting adjourned at 8:54 pm.
